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 City Council Report 
 
 
Date: February 8, 2021 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Eighteen Month Term Contract with Three One-Year Renewal Options for 
Referee Services for Adult and Youth Sports for the Parks Recreation and 
Community Facilities Department (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 
The Parks Recreation and Community Facilities Department and Purchasing recommend 
awarding the contract using the City of Chandler and City of Tempe cooperative contracts 
with Spiker Sports, LLC at $150,000 annually, with an annual increase allowance of up to 
5%, or the adjusted Consumer Price Index. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
This contract will provide referees and officials for various adult and youth sports programs.  
 
Both the City of Chandler and the City of Tempe contracts were competitively solicited and 
both were awarded to Spiker Sports; both are available for cooperative use. The City 
doesn’t believe that soliciting our own contract would result in more advantageous pricing. 
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number:  2021132  
Contracting Agencies/Contract Numbers:  City of Chandler and City of Tempe/21-005 and 

CS8-961-3918 
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Protests Received:  None 
Initial Contract Term:  Eighteen Months (1/21/2021 to 8/13/2022)  
Possible Renewals:  Up to a maximum of three years subject to Administrative review and 

approval  
Funding Source:  Parks Recreation and Community Facilities Department through the Adult 

Sports operating budget  
 


